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At the collective bargaining meeting on 3rd December 2024, the Union made various proposals to 
make Kyushu University more comfortable to work. However, the Ishibashi administration 
rejected almost all of the proposals, giving only reasons why they could not be implemented (see 
the following pages). Far from being a university that "drives social change with comprehensive 
knowledge," the Ishibashi administration cannot solve even workplace problems. We are almost 
disappointed. But we have not given up hope yet. We believe that the Ishibashi administration 
will take workplace problems seriously and solve them properly in the next academic year 
because Kyushu University is a university that "drives social change with comprehensive 
knowledge." In order to wake up the Ishibashi administration, we need a strong Union to push 
them forward. We are looking forward to all faculty and staff joining the Union. 
 
 

If you wish to join the union, send an e-mail to our office (qunion@qunion.jp), please. 
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The following Japanese texts are available on the Union's website. If you are interested in 
reading them in English, please go to the following URL and translate them into English using 
a machine translation system. 






